
27 Jason Street 
Arlington, Massachusetts 02476 

 
       Telephone (781) 646-8303                 jworden@swwalaw.com 
 

             February 6, 2016  

 

Mr. Michael Byrne, Director of Inspectional Services 

51 Grove Street 

Arlington, Massachusetts 02476 

 

Atwood House 

 

Dear Michael, 

 

 It has come to my attention that several windows of the Atwood House – the 

historic building adjacent to the new CVS store – have been boarded up.  Since this has 

persisted for far longer than seven days, it would seem to be in violation of the By-Laws, 

Title V, Article 7.   

 

 I recall, and perhaps you do too, when Town Meeting amended the By-Laws to 

add this provision.  There was a lot of concern about the unfortunate aspect that boarded-

up buildings created, particularly along major thoroughfares, and it is mandated that this 

should only be done temporarily and for the most serious reasons. 

 

 If the boarding-up is under one of the exceptions to that provision, then it would 

seem to be a change in the building, which, under the EDR permit for the CVS store 

would require application to the Historical Commission and/or a reopening of the hearing 

by the Arlington Redevelopment Board for an application to amend the permit.  Boarded-

up windows are certainly not the “present condition” required by the permit. 

 

Here are the relevant paragraphs from the Redevelopment Board’s Decision of April13, 

2009, regarding the development of the CVS store on the former Hodgden-Noyes automobile 

dealership   (Docket No. 3348) 

 

 
 



 
Your early attention to this matter would be much appreciated. 

 

      Sincerely yours, 

 

       

      John L. Worden III 

 

JLW/st 

 

cc: Town Manager 

      Arlington Redevelopment Board chairman 

      Dept. of Planning & Community Development  

      Historical Commission chairman 

      Town Counsel 

      Carol Kowalski 

      John Atwood 

 

 


